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Dear Sir/ Madam 

 

Bylong Coal Project, reference 2014/7133 

The National Parks Association of NSW (NPA) welcomes recognition of the adverse potential impacts on 

World Heritage listed Wollemi National Park by the proposed KEPCO coal project as a matter warranting 

consideration as a controlled action in accordance with the provisions of the Environment Protection and 

Biodiversity Conservation (EPBC) legislation. 

NPA, established over sixty years ago, is the leading community organisation concerned to promote the 

establishment, protection and best practice management of high conservation value areas in NSW and 

beyond. NPA supports the role of the World Heritage Convention, to which Australia is a signatory, as an 

important tool in keeping with these objectives.   

NPA notes that World Heritage listing of the Blue Mountains National Park complex, which includes 

Wollemi, demonstrates international recognition of its important values and that Australia has a 

responsibility to protect these values. Accordingly, NPA is deeply concerned by actions and 

developments that are predicted to undermine the intrinsic values and integrity of Wollemi National Park. 

We therefore call on the Minister to reject the Bylong Coal Project as proposed by KEPCO Bylong 

Australia to develop a coal mine in the Bylong Valley, northeast of Mudgee. 

In making this call, NPA draws attention most particularly to concerns regarding:  

1 Hydrological impact  

Coal mining has been demonstrated to affect the natural water regime in an area as sodden coal deposits 

are extracted and dewatered.  Drawdown of natural surface waters and subsurface aquifers, affecting 

groundwater dependent ecosystems and surface habitats, is incompatible with protection of World 

Heritage values.  Disposal of dewatered effluent loaded with salts and other pollutants is similarly 

unacceptable. 

It is noted that The Bioregional Assessment for the Hunter subregion identified potential drawdown of 

water resources that could affect 137 square kilometres of the identified World Heritage area. 
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